
 

 

 
 

 
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 
Midway into our term and we are well and truly into the winter 

season ❄. Raincoats are a must this term, thank you for 

sending them along. While children may use an umbrella to 
come in and out of school they are not using them moving 
around with their class as they become more of a hazard. 
 

 
Our newest students in Year 0 have all started as of this week. 
Well done to these wonderful 5 year olds all bravely coming 
into school and enjoying some great fun learning with Mrs 
Graham in A5. 
 

 

 

Thursday 16th June – Trustpower Arena 
 

     Tuesday 21st June – Waipuna Park 
 

     

     Tuesday 21st June - BC 
 

Tuesday 28th June – Tga Intermediate 
 

Tuesday 28th June - Rotorua 
 

Thursday 7th July (No school for Primary 
students) 
 

        Thursday 7th July – Trustpower Arena 
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To be a Christian learning  

community of excellence where  

lives are ran ormed
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Last week we had the opportunity to have our BC Head girl Marguerite Johansson share with us. 
Marguerite talked about how wonderful God’s love is for His creation of which we are part. Being 
respectful of others and creation is a great response to God's love for us. The Te Awa children, who 
were present in the hall, were able to share some good examples such as using kind words, keeping 
our grounds clean and even having rubbish free lunch boxes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Last week D1 and D2 led our Primary in assembly. They shared their space learning about planets 
and we enjoyed a drama lip syncing version from Sister Act along with Principal awards and singing 
together.



 

 

We have recently begun a weekly maths challenge to stimulate students thinking and co-operation. 
While competitive to a degree – the focus is on fun and using maths in relevant and everyday 
settings. 
 
These questions have started easy but will get more challenging as time goes on to encourage 
mathematical thinking to solve problems.  The questions each week is age appropriate (one per 
team – so 4 questions each week). 
 
Classes are able to put one entry in per week.  Those who have the correct answer go into a draw 
to win a trophy for a week and a class certificate. 

 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Anything you can do at home to have fun with maths, or practice in everyday situations – is great for 
you child. 
 

Here’s 3 websites with some ideas you could do at home: 
 
Maths ideas to help at home 
Ideas to help (go to the math’s part and the correct year level) 
Help at home ideas (P 5&6 of these docs – choose correct year level) 

https://assessment.tki.org.nz/Reporting-to-parents-whanau/Examples-and-templates/How-parents-and-whanau-can-help-at-home/Mathematics
https://parents.education.govt.nz/primary-school/learning-and-development-at-home/ideas-to-help-with-reading-writing-and-maths/#Year3
https://nzcurriculum.tki.org.nz/Archives/Assessment/Supporting-parents-and-whanau/Resources/Year-4/Year-46


 

 

 

 
On Wednesday 1st June two teams represented Bethlehem College Primary at the Inter-school 
EPro8 competition. Both teams represented BCP well and it was great to see the team work as 
they worked hard to construct difficult challenges. On the day, it was the Magic Show task that 
grabbed their attention and clever tricks were created. The teams were: 

 

PPLZ - Poppy, Pippa, Leah, Zierra 

Ro.Co.INC - Eli, Joshua, Benson, Ryan 



 

 

We were very blessed to have a fine sunny day for the north cluster cross country on Wednesday 
at Whakamarama and all the children represented BCP amazingly well! Congratulations to all the 
place getters who will go on to represent BCP at the WBOP cross country on Tuesday 21st June. 

 

 
Congratulations to Geofferson Tang who competed in the BOP junior swimming 
champs on Sunday 22 May and achieved a bronze medal! 
His events were: Individual medley, 200m breaststroke, 100m Freestyle, 
Backstroke & Breaststroke and 50m Butterfly. 
 
 

There has been a change in date for the Talent Quest, this has been moved 
from the end of term 2 until the end of term 3, date to be confirmed. 

 
Just a note regarding hair, please ensure if your child has long hair that it is fully 
tied up. PE gear needs to be brought to school on Mondays please and can be 
kept at school until Friday. 
 



 

 

 
The children have begun in many classes to look at Matariki as we 
prepare for the first time this is celebrated as a holiday. As with all 
we do here at BC we seek to bring a biblical worldview to what we 
are learning. Creating opportunities to continue the learning at school into homes is a helpful way of 
having children grow in their understanding. The following site has some thoughtful ways that at 
home you might like to as a family share Matariki. 
LINK  
 
Aside from the many great learning opportunities happening each day in our classes there are 
numerous other things happening which we can share so much more now as a community. Thank 
you for the way that so many of you are providing support, through volunteering for events and in 
classes, but especially in prayer. 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen 
 

https://bethlehemcollege.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/BethWebsite/EVq85llnk3dBrDopoosTiXMBBEfUjUNkdXJ95L1JMqWMSQ?e=aFpegB

